
WOODBURY COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS AGENDA ITEM(S) REQUEST FORM 

Date:    _________________     Weekly Agenda Date:     ______________  

ELECTED OFFICIAL / DEPARTMENT HEAD / CITIZEN:  ____________________________________ 

WORDING FOR AGENDA ITEM:    

ACTION REQUIRED: 

   Approve Resolution   ☐        Approve Motion   ☐ Approve Ordinance    ☐  

Public Hearing   ☐      Other:  Informational  ☐      Attachments   ☐ 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

BACKGROUND: 

FINANCIAL IMPACT:  

IF THERE IS A CONTRACT INVOLVED IN THE AGENDA ITEM, HAS THE CONTRACT BEEN SUBMITTED AT LEAST ONE WEEK 

PRIOR AND ANSWERED WITH A REVIEW BY THE COUNTY ATTORNEY’S OFFICE? 

Yes     ☐            No       ☐ 

RECOMMENDATION:    

ACTION REQUIRED / PROPOSED MOTION:  

Approved by Board of Supervisors April 5, 2016. 

11/21/22 11/29/22

Daniel J. Priestley, CED Zoning Coordinator

✔

✔

Informational update about the Zoning Commission's 11/28/22 review of the county's permitting process for Hazardous Liquid Pipelines
and consideration of a Zoning Ordinance Text Amendment to address separation requirements, consultation zones, planning areas,
emergency response and hazard mitigation requirements, and abandonment, discontinuance, and removal of hazardous liquid pipelines
requirements, in addition to the existing conditional use permit requirements under subsections 2.02.9 and 3.03.4.

An update about the Zoning Commission's consideration of a Zoning Ordinance Text Amendment to add
further permitting requirements for Hazardous Liquid Pipelines in the Zoning Ordinance.

On October 11, 2022, the Woodbury County Board of Supervisors unanimously approved a motion to direct staff and the Zoning Commission to
initiate a review process and provide a recommendation of a Zoning Ordinance Text Amendment to the Zoning Ordinance to address the permitting
of Hazardous Liquid Pipelines. There is already a process in place to address the permitting of pipelines, however, the intent is to review the current
process and consider supplemental language to the ordinance that would account for specific separation distances from occupied structures due to
concerns about the health and safety of residents being located in close proximity to pipelines. On November 28, 2022, the Zoning Commission will
hold a public hearing to consider a proposal that would establish separation requirements, consultation zones, planning areas, emergency response
and hazard mitigation requirements, and abandonment, discontinuance, and removal of hazardous liquid pipelines requirements.

Depending on the outcome of the November 28, 2022 Zoning Commission meeting, the Board of Supervisors
might consider officially scheduling three public hearings at the December 6, 2022 board meeting to consider a
Zoning Ordinance Text Amendment proposal.

Informational update about the Zoning Commission's 11/28/22 review of the county's permitting process for
Hazardous Liquid Pipelines and consideration of a Zoning Ordinance Text Amendment to address separation
requirements, consultation zones, planning areas, emergency response and hazard mitigation requirements,
and abandonment, discontinuance, and removal of hazardous liquid pipelines requirements, in addition to the
existing conditional use permit requirements under subsections 2.02.9 and 3.03.4.


